

Office of the City Clerk

Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

REVISED

March 22, 2013

Lorri A. Williams, Agt. 9105 W. Edgewater Dr. Milwaukee, WI 53224

Atty. Chris J. Trebatoski Weiss Berzowski Brady LLP 700 N. Water St., Ste. 1500 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Ms. Williams and Atty. Trebatoski:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 4, 2013, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council to deny the applications for Class "B" Fermented Malt Beverage, Class "C" Wine, and Public Entertainment Premises for the premises located at 5209 W. Hampton Ave. ("Ms. Mae's Good and Tasty/Money Lounge"). The Committee made this recommendation based on neighborhood testimony and over-concentration.

On Thursday, March 21, 2013, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding the applications. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied the applications for Class "B" Fermented Malt Beverage, Class "C" Wine, and Public Entertainment Premises licenses based on neighborhood testimony and over-concentration.

Please note that the letter dated March 21, 2013 that was previously sent to you incorrectly stated the denial of the Food Dealer license application. The Food Dealer license application was previously approved and is not part of the Committee's recommendation and Council's decision.

If you previously paid the license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,

AMES R. OWCZARSKI

ity Clerk

